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Principal 
 
Congratulations to Miss Shanahan, who will be taking a 12 month sabbatical in 2017 and working for Tennis Australia 
as their Sydney School Co-ordinator. Miss Taksa will be joining us for 2017 to cover the teaching space created by 
this and is enthusiastically welcomed by the staff and students who know her well from her casual teacher blocks on 
classes here.  
 
Signora Scutts has extended her leave for 2017 and is being replaced by Signora Posega, who has over 25 years’ 
experience teaching languages at Trinity, Willoughby PS and Pagewood PS. 
 
The Stage 1 Recognition Ceremony, Preschool Red & Yellow Concert and Kindergarten Graduation have been 
magical. I am looking forward to the remaining events!                                         

7 days of school & events left, 
Tracy 

 
 

            
2016                                                                                                         

Dates to Remember 

 Parent 
 Music 
 Sport 
 Student Parliament 
8/12 Stage 3 Recognition Ceremony 
8/12  Preschool Red and Yellow Concert   
9/12 P&C Pizza in the Playground 5-7pm 
12/12 School Picnic K-6 Parsley Bay 
  
13/12 Preschool Blue & Green Party 
13/12 Year 6 Farewell Dinner and Graduation 
14/12 Stage 2 Recognition Ceremony 
15/12 Tacky Christmas Tshirt Day 
15/12 Preschool Red & Yellow Concert 
16/12 Year 6 Farewell Assembly ( K-6 & Year 6 parents only- due to hall 

size) & Arch (all welcome to join in arch as it’s outside) 
16/12  Last Day 2016 
  

2017  
27/1 Uniform Shop 8:30-10:45 open  
30/1 Year 1 to 6 Return 
30/1-
31/1 

Kindergarten Best Start Assessments 

31/1 Preschool Blue & Green- Group 1 
1/2 Preschool Blue & Green – Group 2 
1/2 Kindergarten commence 
2/2 Preschool Red & Yellow- Group 1 
3/2 Preschool Red & Yellow- Group 2 
15/2 P&C Meeting 7pm Staffroom 
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Congratulations to all of the ensemble who performed on Friday at the St John's Christmas Concert, you 
sounded amazing.  Farewell to our 25 Year 6 graduates, we will miss you! 

We can look back on 2016 with much pride at the achievements of each of the groups and I'd like to take this 
opportunity to thank the entire music committee, though in particular parents who leave us this year and whose 
involvement have helped to strengthen the program over time. 

Suzanne Kendall - who over 9 years has held a variety of roles, most recently secretary and excelled at each 
Graham Jepson - the life of the party and our wonderful photographer! 
Andy Davies - for his love of music and help with treasury 
Alason Gibson - whose undying love and belief in the Rock Band has seen it go from strength to strength 
Amanda Headford - for her superb management of our very important tutors 
To all of the parents, teachers, tutors, conductors and of course children, who make our program strong.  We look 
forward to 2017 filled with more music. 
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Thank you to our P&C Sponsors for their support thoughout 2016 
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